
 
 

Safeguarding team at Avanti Fields: 
Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss Laura Bigginton  

Deputy DSLs:  

Ms Michelle Forbes (DDSL)  

Ms Vanessa Bardsley (Principal)  

Ms Anita Thakore (Head of Primary)  

Ms Nisha Kholia (Head of Secondary)  

Mr Heten Tejura our Safeguarding Link SSC member and can be 

contacted through the school office. 

Useful numbers 
Leicester Children’s social care: 0116 454 1004 

Police: 101 or immediate emergency: 999 

Local Authority Designated Officer: 0116 454 2440 

NSPCC: 0800 800 5000 

Childline: 0800 1111 

 
 

 
 

 

Welcome to our Safeguarding Newsletter - Safeguarding and Child Protection is the most important issue for our  

children and young people. We feel it is crucial to work with parents / families and external agencies so that we  

can offer a safe environment allowing children to be aware of the risks they may face and how to respond to them  

safely.  
 

  

 

Online safety 

The internet can be an amazing place – young people can use learning platforms, online gaming or expressing 

themselves and socialising. However, children may face negative consequences while “being online” including 

cyber bullying, inappropriate/illegal images and possible contact with strangers. It is important that we are 

regularly having conversation with young people about staying safe online, and school and parents/carers 

working together so we can help protect children from harm.  

Vault (secret) Apps 

Have you heard about vault apps? These are secret apps that are concealed by looking like a normal, less 

conspicuous app. For example, one of these apps looks and works like a calculator when opened, but when a 

passcode is entered, it reveals photographs, videos, documents and contacts. One way to prevent your child 

from using these apps is to ensure parental controls are set up so you can review all app purchases / download. 

You can find out more here: https://www.safes.so/blogs/vault-apps/  

 

Messaging and chat apps are a great way for a child to stay in 

touch with their friends and family. Chat apps allow the user to 

send messages, photos, videos and documents as well as 

creating larger group chats.  

Some apps allow users to message people they do not know, so 

your child could receive messages from unknown individuals – 

most apps have settings to allow this to be changed.  

There are also several sites and apps where the main aim is to 

randomly connect you to other users, this can be via text but also 

sharing images and videos as well as livestreaming. Many of 

these sites (such as Omegle or Omaze) are designed for adults, 

however, without any age verification procedures in place young 

users can also gain access.  

For more information on specific sites, including how to amend 

privacy settings, the main features of each app and how to keep 

your child safer online, can be found here: 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-

safety/social-media/chat-apps/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Online use can have positive impacts on mental health, but 
can also have negative impacts. Young Minds have practical 
advice and tips on supporting your child. They also have a 
parents’ helpline which can provide advice: 
www.youngminds.org.uk/parent  
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At Avanti Fields, we recognise the contribution it can make to protect and support our 

students. Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is everyone’s 

responsibility.  

https://www.safes.so/blogs/vault-apps/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media/chat-apps/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media/chat-apps/
http://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent


 

Child-to-parent abuse (PEGS) 

 
Child to Parent Abuse is complex and misunderstood. The parent 

support group, Parent Educational Growth Support (PEGS), says 

this is partly because it has historically been largely ignored in 

favour on intimate partner abuse, partly because it is drastically 

under-reported, and partly because there are lots of 

misconceptions around the subject. Some parents may not 

recognise what is happening to them as abuse – but the 

behaviours they are experiencing are abuse, and they are not 

okay.  

 

Child-to-parent abuse can take many forms including, physical 

abuse, emotional and psychological abuse, financial abuse, and 

sexual abuse. This can also extend to the rest of the household, 

including siblings and pets. Their behaviours makes the parent feel 

fearful, scared or forces them to change the way they parent 

because they fear another incident.  

 

Find out more information on the PEGS’ website here: https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/recognise-and-

respond-to-cpa  

 

 

National Sleep Helpline 
 

Poor sleep can affect anyone and it can be a major stress for parents whose own sleep can be impaired 

by their children’s difficulties getting to sleep, staying asleep, leading to greater stress.  

 

Having a sleep issue is surprisingly common. At any given time, this affects up to 40% of adults and 50% 

of children. Young people’s sleep can be impacted by a number of factors including: exam stress, 

friendship difficulties, use of technology or social media. These problems can be persistent and are often 

resolve with early intervention.   

 

The National Sleep Helpline helps anyone with sleep issues including parents and young people. The 

helpline is available from 7pm and 9pm, Sunday to Thursday on 03303 530 541.  

 

For more information and guides for supporting teenagers with positive who have sleep issues or 

difficulties.  
 

 
 

Young Carers 
 

 

A young carer is someone who is under the age 

of 18 and takes on a caring responsibility for 

someone at home. This will look very different for 

each student, but can be in the form of physical 

help, mental support, helping with medication, 

translating and many more. This can also be for 

a parent / guardian, grandparent or sibling. You 

can see guidance on eligibility in the attached 

document.   

 

If you think that your child may be a young carer, 

please email laura.bigginton@avanti.org.uk or 

ask your child to come and speak to a member 

of the safeguarding team in school.  

 

If you would like support outside of school, 

please visit the Leicester City Council website for 

supporting young carers, who offer support 

sessions, and a range of activities such as 

sports, games consoles, board games, cooking 

and pool. Young carers can plan their own 

programme of activities and receive the support 

of an allocated keyworker who will provide one-

to-one support to develop an individual plan 

focusing on their needs and aspirations. For 

more details email:  

young-carersplanning@leicester.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 

 

We hope you and your families have a lovely Christmas and Happy New Year! 
 

https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/recognise-and-respond-to-cpa
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/recognise-and-respond-to-cpa
mailto:laura.bigginton@avanti.org.uk

